









CORONAFEIRWS (COVID-19): DIWEDDARIAD WYTHNOSOL I DDARPARWYR GOFAL

2 Ebrill / 2 April

CORONAVIRUS (COVID-19): WEEKLY UPDATE FOR CARE PROVIDERS

Social Care Providers are playing a critical role in protecting and caring for the most at-risk citizens in our communities. These are challenging times and the leadership of social care in Wales really appreciates everything you are doing to keep people safe.

This document should be read in conjunction with the most recent advice from Public Health Wales (PHW) and Welsh Government websites using the following links.

Public Health Wales www.phw.nhs.wales

Welsh Government - Coronavirus Specific www.gov.wales/coronavirus-covid19

Welsh Government - General https://gov.wales/

The aim of this briefing is to keep providers informed of the latest updates, provide advice and respond to general enquiries that you have raised.

Topic	Detail	Link
Support for Commissioned Providers	This guidance note has been co-produced by the Association of Directors of Social Services in Wales (ADSS Cymru), Care Inspectorate Wales (CIW), Social Care Wales (SCW), the Welsh Local Government Association (WLGA) and the Welsh Government and is for Local Authority commissioners. It is designed to summarise pressures on social care Providers in Wales arising from COVID-19 and to put forward ways in which commissioners can alleviate these pressures. This is the first iteration and further updates will follow.	https://www.adss cymru /en/blog/ post/covid19- commissioners

Pwnc	Manylion	Dolen
Cefnogaeth i Ddarparwyr a Gomisiynwyd	Cynhyrchwyd y nodyn cyfarwyddyd hwn ar y cyd gan Gymdeithas Cyfarwyddwyr Gwasanaethau Cymdeithasol Cymru (ADSS Cymru), Arolygiaeth Gofal Cymru (AGC), Gofal Cymdeithasol Cymru (GCC), Cymdeithas Llywodraeth Leol Cymru (CLILC) a Llywodraeth Cymru, ac mae ar gyfer comisiynwyr awdurdodau lleol. Ei nod yw rhoi crynodeb o'r pwysau a roddwyd ar ddarparwyr gofal cymdeithasol yng Nghymru yn sgil COVID-19 ac i awgrymu ffyrdd y gall comisiynwyr leddfu'r pwysau hwn.	https://www.adss cymru /cy/blog/post /covid19- commissioners











	T	<u> </u>		1	hattan //a wall vaic at
CIW Telephone Check-Ins	Over the next few weeks, CIW will be calling all Care Providers to identify key pressures and how best you can be supported. Your feedback will help to develop guidance and advice through their FAQ's. They will also liaise with their partners in Local Authorities and Health Boards.	https://careinspe ctorate.wales/20 0331-thank-you- commitment- and-hard-work- during-these- unprecedented- times	Cysylltiadau teleffon gan AGC	Dros yr wythnosau nesaf, bydd AGC yn galw ar bob Darparwr Gofal i gael darlun o'r pwysau allweddol sydd arnoch a sut orau y gellir eich cefnogi. Bydd eich adborth yn helpu i ddatblygu arweiniad a chyngor trwy ein Cwestiynau Cyffredin. Byddant hefyd yn cysylltu â'u partneriaid mewn Awdurdodau Lleol a Byrddau lechyd.	https://arolygiaet hgofal.cymru/200 331-diolch-am-yr- ymroddiad-ar- gwaith-caled-yn- ystod-y-cyfnod- digynsail- hwn? ga=2.15537 9579.1149602831 .1585674131- 538153739.15301 98658
Welsh Government	The Health Minister Vaughan Gething has confirmed that hundreds of health and social care professionals will soon return to their previous careers to help tackle COVID-19. Last week, those who'd left health and social care jobs within the last 3 years were asked to join a temporary register to fulfil a range of clinical and non-clinical roles across the sectors. Jointly with the Minister for Health and Social Services and the Chief Nursing Officer, the Director of Social Services and Integration, Albert Heaney, has thanked those who have expressed an interest in returning to social care during this time of national need. I also link to an accompanying announcement.	https://gov.wales /hundreds-be- welcomed-back- wales-health- and-social-care- workforce https://twitter.co m/WGHealthand Care	Llywodraeth Cymru	Mae'r Gweinidog lechyd Vaughan Gething wedi cadarnhau y bydd cannoedd o weithwyr iechyd a gofal cymdeithasol proffesiynol yn dychwelyd yn fuan i'w gyrfaoedd blaenorol i helpu i ddelio â COVID-19. Yr wythnos diwethaf, gofynnwyd i'r rhai a oedd wedi gadael swyddi iechyd a gofal cymdeithasol yn y 3 blynedd diwethaf i ymuno â chofrestr dros dro i lenwi swyddi clinigol ac anghlinigol amrywiol ar draws y sectorau. Yng nghyd â'r Gweinidog Iechyd a Gwasanaethau Cymdeithasol a'r Prif Swyddog Nyrsio, mae'r Cyfarwyddwr Gwasanaethau Cymdeithasol ac Integreiddio, Albert Heaney, wedi diolch i'r rhai sydd wedi mynegi diddordeb mewn dychwelyd i ofal cymdeithasol yn ystod yr amser hwn o angen cenedlaethol. Rwyf hefyd yn cysylltu â chyhoeddiad cysylltiedig.	https://llyw.cymru/croesawu-cannoedd-yn-ol-i-weithlu-iechyd-gofal-cymdeithasol-cymru? ga=2.51770729.1352510924.1585674159-1103641685.1527759350 https://twitter.com/WGHealthandCare











At the time of publishing, Welsh translations were unavailable for the following updates. From next week, all updates will be bilingual

Topic	Detail	Link
Reporting COVID-19	 Any query or case to report or death associated with COVID-19 needs to go through PHW – the phone number is 0300 003 0032. This includes if residents are confirmed or symptomatic. Once reported, there are then monitoring processes that need to be put into place and adhered to. The UK Government has produced guidelines relating to residential care settings and cleaning. You should notify CIW of confirmed and suspected cases of COVID-19. This includes people using the service, staff and the family of staff. Please visit the CIW FAQ page to find out how to make this notification. 	https://www.gov.uk/government/pub lications/covid-19-residential-care- supported-living-and-home-care- guidance https://www.gov.uk/government/pub lications/covid-19-decontamination- in-non-healthcare-settings https://careinspectorate.wales/coron avirus-covid-19-frequently-asked- questions-faqs
Access to PPE	Welsh Government have confirmed PPE stock for care homes delivering direct care to people suspected or confirmed as having COVID-19 will be distributed through local authorities. Supplies are increasing and will be distributed to care providers as necessary. We have asked local authorities to contact care homes to advise them of the local arrangements. If PPE is not available and is urgently required for a person who has been tested positive the Local Health Board can be approached for mutual assistance on an individual and risk basis.	https://gov.wales/ sites/default/files/inline- documents/2020-03/letter-covid19- distribution-of-personal-protective- equipment-to-social-care-settings.pdf











	On Thursday 2 April 2020 , the UK Government and NHS leaders from a range of medical and nursing royal colleges published new guidance about personal protective equipment (PPE) for NHS teams who are likely to come into contact with patients with coronavirus.	https://phw.nhs.wales/topics/latest- information-on-novel-coronavirus- covid-19/information-for-healthcare- workers-in-wales/	
Use of PPE	The guidance has been agreed by the four Chief Medical Officers, Chief Nursing Officers and Chief Dental Officers in the UK and is applicable in all parts of the UK. A useful poster which clearly sets out the recommended PPE for primary, outpatient and community care	https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment data/file/877599/T2 Recommended PPE for primary out	
	by setting, NHS and independent sector is available to download.	patient and community care by set ting poster.pdf	
Public Health Wales Daily Statements	Public Health Wales is currently releasing a statement each day at 2pm. The statement details the most up-to-date advice for citizens, long with daily statistics on numbers of confirmed cases of Covid-19, and the number of related deaths.	https://covid19- phwstatement.nhs.wales/	
Third Sector	As reported by Dr Andrew Goodall, Director General for Health and Social Services, <u>WCVA</u> are acting as coordinating point for issues raised by the third sector.		
	Dr Sally Rees (srees@wcva.cymru) is the point of contact.		
Delivery Driver	Health Education and Improvement Wales (HEIW) Pharmacy has published guidance on Delivering Medicines Safely Covid-19. This guidance includes information on managing delivery at a person's door or care home.	https://www.wcppe.org.uk/driver-	
Guidance	An online E-learning module will shortly be available for training staff in administering medicines. Details will be shared in future editions	guidance/	
Isolation notes	From Friday 20 March, those who have COVID-19 or are advised to self-isolate are able to obtain an "isolation note" by visiting NHS 111 online and completing an online form, rather than visiting a doctor. For COVID-19 cases this replaces the usual need to provide a "fit note" after seven days of sickness absence.	https://111.nhs.uk/isolation-note/	











Business and employers	Coronavirus (COVID-19): employers and businesses guidance (version 2 – 24 th March): Guidance to assist employers, businesses and their staff in addressing coronavirus (COVID-19) with issues including • Sick Pay, • Certification • What to do if an employee needs time off work to look after someone This guidance may be updated in line with the changing situation	https://gov.wales/business-and- employers-coronavirus https://gov.wales/coronovirus-covid- 19-employers-businesses-guidance- html
Care Home national capacity Tool	A national care home capacity tool has now been launched in a letter to all Care Homes from WG Director of Social Services and Integration, Albert Heaney issued on 27 th March. Thank you to everyone who has signed up to use the tool. If you haven't yet had the opportunity, please would you consider doing so as soon as possible? It will provide vital information over the coming months.	2020-03-27 - Fast 2020-03-27 - Fast track care & support track care & support
4C's (Children's Commissioning Consortium Cymru	For supplemental info and updates please follow our twitter @4CsChildrensCo1 As well as sharing useful information for stakeholders, there are lots of ideas and fun activities to keep everyone entertained and some fantastic artwork from our Young Commissioners. You can continue to contact a member of the team on 01443 570098. Alternatively you can email the 4C's inbox 4cs@rctcbc.gov.uk. If you contact individual staff via their email addresses please ensure you copy in the 4C's inbox as well 4cs@rctcbc.gov.uk.	https://twitter.com/4CsChildrensCo1
Social Care Wales	Social Care Wales has invited all social workers who have left the profession to consider re-joining in the current emergency. A new temporary registration has been made available to those social workers who have left in the past three years, with a fast-track application and no fee to pay. More information on temporary re-registration is available via the website.	https://socialcare.wales/news-stories/former-social-workers-invited-to-return-to-practise











Beware of
COVID-19
scams

National Trading Standards is warning people to remain vigilant following a rise in coronavirus-related scams that seek to benefit from the public's concern and uncertainty over COVID-19

COVID-19 scams identified include: Fake sanitisers, face masks and Covid19 swabbing kits sold online and door-to-door.

These products can often be dangerous and unsafe.

There are reports of some potentially harmful hand sanitiser containing glutaral (or glutaraldehyde), which was banned for human use in 2014

Virus testing kits are only available via NHS

There are currently no vaccines or cure

https://www.nationaltradingstandard s.uk/news/beware-of-covid19-scams/

https://www.friendsagainstscams.org. uk/shopimages/coronavirus.png











All those identified as being at a very high risk of severe illness from coronavirus (due to a serious underlying health issue) will receive a letter from the Chief Medical Officer for Wales by **no later than the end of this week (3 April).** It will be important for social care providers to cross-reference the list with health care colleagues to ensure its accuracy.

The letter advises people to stay at home for 12 weeks and contains a range of further information and advice, including how those who have no-one else who can support them can get medication and other essential items such as food.

In addition, the Welsh Government has published information on its website on support for extremely vulnerable people. Within this information are further links to guidance on shielding and protecting people defined on medical grounds as extremely vulnerable.

efined on medical grounds as extremely vulnerable.

Information on Shielding Letters To ensure all high-risk patients are contacted, GPs are being provided with a list of those who've been sent letters to check against their known patients. They will contact any additional high-risk patients not identified to provide the advice outlined by the Chief Medical Officer.

Those who are waiting for letters should not contact their GP surgery before the end of this week.

There is a broader group of vulnerable people who have not been written to but have been previously been advised through <u>published guidance</u> to rigorously follow the social distancing advice in order to help reduce the risk of catching coronavirus. People in Wales are not being asked to register as vulnerable but if you are aware of vulnerable adults who require support, then in the first instance, that support should be sought from family, friends and neighbours, as well as the use of other online services.

If this is not possible, then the public sector, business, charities, and the general public are gearing up to help. If a person is receiving support from health and social care organisations, then that care will be continue to be provided through the local authority or health care system.

https://gov.wales/get-coronavirussupport-extremely-vulnerable-person